
Canon Burrows School Council Agenda 

Thursday 4th March, 2pm, Computing Suite 
 

1. Welcome councillors. Opening Prayer 
2. Friendship Project – what has been done so far, what is planned for this and next 

half-term 
3. Ideas for welcoming new Reception in September 
4. Ideas to improve the Prayer Garden working with Chaplains next year 
5. Ideas for fund raising 
6. A.O.B  
7. Close meeting 

Point Notes from discussions 
2 Year 3: visited a care home and sang carols, send Christmas and Easter cards. 

Year 4: Sent cards to care home and sent kind messages too. 
Year 5: Sent notes for wellbeing day and sent origami.   
Year 6: Sent cards and calendars 
 
Ideas:  
Every year group to send some coronation work with a letter to their friendship buddy. 
Coffee morning to share work with residents. 
Share some work from class. 
 
Action:  
Every class to send some coronation work. 
Class councillors to write a letter to go with the work. 

3 Year 3: An assembly to welcome them.  Ask older children to help them at play and dinner. 
Year 4: Welcome cards, reading buddies, eat lunch with them, tour of school 
Year 5: Give them some bubbles 
Year 6: Buddies.  Spend afternoons with them to get to know them. Banners and balloons to 
welcome them on their first day. 
 
Actions: Year 5 to send buddy letters to reception. 
Buddies – eat with them at dinner times. 
Buddies to spend some sessions in reception to get to know their buddy more. 
Buddies to sit with reception in assemblies. 

4 Year 3: Clean it up and add more plants. 
Year 4: Art work, Bible quotes in there, more flowers, school values displayed, rules of the 
quiet garden displayed. Religious symbols in there. 
Year 5: Holy books, tables and colouring in 
Year 6: Prayer activities, hang prayers on the tree, painted rocks 
 
Actions: 
Miss Adamson to ask for rock donations 
School councillors to make rocks with school values, religious symbols on next half term 
 



5 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6: Colour run – sponsored run with coloured powder followed by a water fight.  More 
than one fair a year. Could the fair be in the evening or at the weekend so more parents can 
come?  Movie and popcorn nights. 
Year 5:  Tombola stalls. More raffles.  Guess the name of the teddy.  
Year 4: Sponsored runs, raffles, sell unwanted items such as toy and book stalls. 
Year 3: Cake sales 

6 
 
 
 

Year 4: Are we still able to do the bee trail in school? 
Year 6: Will we be able to go on the field?  Can we introduce different sports ideas at dinner 
times. 
 
Actions: Councillors to remind teachers that there are booklets for the bee trail in Miss 
Adamson’s room for the bee trail. 
Councillors to share news about the school field being fenced off to use. 
Councillors to ask classes what activities they would like at dinner time and let Miss Adamson 
know. 
 

 

 


